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Sanbornton Planning Board
Workshop Meeting Minutes
March 5, 2009
The meeting opened at 7:05 pm with the following members in attendance: Don Bormes, Chairman; Dick Gardner, Member; Peter Dascoulias, Alternate; Evelyn Auger, Alternate and Bob Ward, Town Planner.

1. Role Call
As listed above. 

Carmine Cioffi, Vice Chair; Helmut Busack, Member; Steve Ober, Selectmen’s Representative; Cindy Merchant, Alternate; Terry Lewis, Alternate and Mary Earley, Alternate.

2. Seating of Alternates for absent members


Evelyn Auger was seated for Helmut Busack and Peter Dascoulias was seated for Carmine Cioffi.
3. Old Business


a. Continued review of Planning Board “RULES OF PROCEDURE”

Carried over
4. New Business


b. Review and discussion of Home Occupation notification form, information bulletin and procedure

Bob Ward handed out a revised copy of the Home Occupation form and information bulletin for review. Evelyn Auger asked about an item on the information bulletin concerning storage of heavy equipment. Don Bormes stated that this is a current topic in town and should be investigated further. Bob Ward suggested discussing this topic at a future workshop meeting.
6. Planners Update


Bob Ward stated that the Road Inventory is now complete and requests authorization to sign off on it. Evelyn Auger made a motion to authorize Bob Ward to sign off on the Road Inventory, seconded by Peter Dascoulias. All in favor, motion carried.


Bob Ward handed out information regarding Office of Energy and Planning 16th Annual Spring Planning and Zoning Conference. 

Bob Ward handed out an updated version of the Dimensional Requirements sheet along with the Planning Board’s year to date budget.


Bob Ward stated that NH DMV has sent a letter requesting that the Planning Board sign off on Route 3 Auto Sales request to become a NH State Inspection Station. Bob Ward further stated that this same business has been before that Planning Board several times in past years with requests review and input from NH DMV. Bob Ward requested authorization to sign the letter if everything is in compliance. Chair Bormes suggested checking with Tilton first to see if they are set with the request as the frontage for the property is in Tilton. Bob Ward stated that he will look into this and contact Chair Bormes for his signature.

Bob Ward requested permission form the Planning Board to participate in the Joint Loss Management Committee for the Town of Sanbornton. He stated that this would provide him the opportunity to see various Town departments and facilities in Town as well as many areas in the Town. Chair Bormes suggested that Bob Ward ask the Town Administrator if this could be rolled into his position as Zoning Enforcement Officer as this has not been included in the Planning Board budget. 


Bob Ward stated that Ralph Carter, one of Sanbornton’s representative to the LRPC, dropped off a Land Use survey from LRPC to be filled out. It was decided that Chair Bormes and Bob Ward would complete the survey but that it is not a top priority.

4. New Business

a. Review and final decision on proposed Zoning Amendments for consideration at Town Meeting 2009


Bob Ward stated that he reviewed the proposed zoning amendments with department heads at the monthly department head meeting and there were several concerns expressed. The main concern with multiple-family dwellings. The definition that is currently in the Zoning Ordinance does not specify how many units are permitted it only says more than one (1). Bob Ward recommended amending the definition for multiple-family dwelling and adding definitions for “Dwelling Unit” and “Single-Family Dwelling” and “Two-Family Dwelling”. Bob Ward suggested defining “Accessory Apartment” and regulating this use. Chair Bormes stated that it is necessary to construct the amendment in such a way that it will pass at Town Meeting. Evelyn Auger stated that it is important to get information out prior to the vote so that the citizens are better informed about the reasoning. Discussion followed regarding the best way to provide information to voters prior to Town meeting. Evelyn Auger questioned the proposed definition for “Accessory Building”. There was discussion on what constitutes an accessory building as opposed to a building. Bob Ward stated that the definition for a building is if it is physically attached to the ground or a building such as a breezeway or garage. An accessory building would be tool sheds or garden sheds etc.

The members discussed the proposed minimum and maximum size for accessory dwellings.
6. Adjournment


Dick Gardner made a motion to adjourn, seconded by Peter Dascoulias. All in favor, motion carried.

Meeting adjourned at 9:15 pm.

Respectfully Submitted,

Carole Chase

Recording Secretary
